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      MALCOLM SARGENT PRIMARY SCHOOL

           Love To Learn 



15 March 2021
Dear Parents and Carers of Y6 Children

THE CONVERSATION, STAMFORD

Following the success of  previous years’ sessions with our Y6 children, The Conversation, Stamford has again been invited into our school (on the below dates) to deliver their Sex and Relationships Education (SRE) and “Thrive” workshops (in two parts) to our Year 6 students.

The sessions will be held on these dates: 

Class 6W: Tuesday 30 March, Thursday 1 April

Class 6M: Friday 23 April, Monday 26 April

Class 6G: Thursday 29 April, Friday 30 April

Team members at The Conversation are experienced, professional and skilled in delivering high quality SRE.  The programme, which the team has developed, is in response to requests from primary schools and will complement work the school is delivering in Personal, Health and Social Education and on helping to keep children safe.  In these uncertain times, we want to reassure you that the Covid Safety of your children will be a priority in these sessions. With this in mind the following will be ensured:
· The Conversation team will be aware of the school’s COVID risk assessment and guidelines, and will work within these
· Lessons will be adjusted to take account of social distancing guidelines with distanced teaching from the front of the class. 

There can be a lot of anxiety around the teaching of SRE.  This can come from our own (often less than favourable) experiences around learning about sex.  Together with The Conversation, we aim to teach children in a safe and secure atmosphere, where respect and regard for each other is established as well as confidence and trust.  All presenters are qualified and experienced practitioners. 

The presentation is delivered over two sessions. Session 1 is very factual and includes learning about changes during puberty for boys and girls, sexual intercourse, how a baby is conceived, the birth of a baby and the session concludes with an activity around respecting differences in families.  The importance of loving relationships is emphasised throughout the teaching. Session 2 focuses on what young people need in order to thrive as they go through puberty. The session introduces ‘protective behaviours’ and the importance of maintaining good mental health. There is talk about how it feels to be safe and unsafe, and reinforcement that we all have a right to feel safe all of the time.  As part of this, children will be asked to identify people they trust and who they can talk to. The children will explore their responsibilities and the consequences of choices they may make, as well as understanding their rights. The session finishes by encouraging children to identify how they can improve their self-esteem and wellbeing.

A pupil pack is provided, which contains materials for reference and consolidation work. We recognise that you, as parents, have a key role in delivering SRE to your child and we would encourage you to discuss the work we have done together, using the pupil pack as a reference, after the workshops. If you would like to view the materials to be presented before the sessions, please see me and I will be able to share these with you. 

The Conversation works closely with the school, and school staff will support and embed the presentation materials within their established PSHE/SRE curriculum. A member of the school staff will be present during the presentations.  All staff at The Conversation have current DBS checks and recent safeguarding training.

Our children live in a world where social media, the internet and peer groups can bombard them with confusing and often disturbing information and images. One of the aims of SRE in primary schools is to give children facts and a balanced view. A significant part of SRE is about equipping children with the tools to protect themselves and the ability to make healthy choices.

We hope that you will agree to your child participating in the presentations. You have, of course, the right to withdraw your child.  If you wish to withdraw your child, please complete and return the slip at the foot of this letter.  

Yours sincerely

Ms Julie Williams
Head of Y6
✂--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Y6 - SRE AND PROTECTIVE BEHAVIOURS WORKSHOPS – MS WILLIAMS
Child:  _____________________________________________________  Class:  _______

· I do not wish my child to attend the workshops

Parents should note that under the school’s SRE Policy, parents who wish to withdraw their child from lessons such as these provided by The Conversation will be invited into school to meet with Mr Cox to explain their reasoning behind the withdrawal, and alternative arrangements will be made to ensure that the curriculum requirements in this area are taught to your child.

Signed:  ______________________________________________ (Parent/Guardian)
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